From: Hart, Richard <rich.hart@aecom.com>

Sent: Friday, September 22, 2023 4:20 PM

To: Visal.ThalaweArachchilage@Illinois.gov

Cc: Bealer, Buddy SOPUS-PTS/EG <leroy.bealer@shell.com>; Chris.Cahnovsky@Illinois.gov; Butler, Amy
<Amy.Butler@illinois.gov>; Bruce, Cristin L SOPUS-PTS/EG <Cristin.Bruce@shell.com>; Ali.Al-Janabi@Illinois.gov;
Pennington, Wendy AECO-TPA <wendy.pennington@aecom.com>; Pfeiffer, Brooks <brooks.pfeiffer@aecom.com>;
Jones, Tony <tony.jones02@aecom.com>

Subject: Roxana SVE System Shutdown Notification

Visal,

AECOM (on behalf of Shell) is notifying you that the Soil Vapor Extraction (SVE) system is offline/shutdown due to
technical difficulties. We expect the SVE system shutdown to exceed 72 hours. The shutdown occurred, September 20,
2023, at 8:30 P.M., restart of the system will be based repair activities. AECOM will notify the IEPA when the system is
back on-line.

This notification is required by Item 7 of IEPA’s April 9, 2014, letter (Log No. B-43R-CA-65, 68, and 76) and Item 7 of
IEPA’s May 28, 2015, letter (Log No. B-43R-CA-66 and 84). Item 7 requires that the IEPA Bureau of Land, Permit Section,
and the Collinsville Field Office be notified by e-mail if the full-scale SVE system is down for more than 72 continuous
hours. We are providing notice of the shutdown of the SVE system which will exceed 72 hours. AECOM will notify IEPA
when the system is brought back on-line.

Thank you,

Richard J Hart

Senior Geologist
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